



November 2017 Newsletter

Hi All

November is here, and it is finally starting to feel like fall!.... Okay so here is my trivial ${\tt RS}$

16 days to Thanksgiving (November 23, 2017)

47 days to Christmas (December 25, 2017) or approximately 7 weeks!

Nominations for Board of Directors and Officers

Nominations for Board of Directors and Officers officially opened at our October 9, 2017 General Meeting..

The following officers have been nominated for a one-year term:

PRESIDENT: Michael Worley

VICE PRESIDENT: Letty Baumgardner

TREASURER: Dick Cox SECRETARY: Mickey Razy

The following Board of Directors terms end in 2017:

Doug Becker Tom Frabizio Tim Lombardi

Nominations for Board of Directors 3-year term:

Doug Becker Tim Lombardi Pam Nessensen Jim Shipley Bob Conover

Nominations will be held again at our November General Meeting on Monday, November 14, 2017, and voting will take place at our December General Meeting. If you want your voice heard in this election please join us at Colina De Oro, 694 Pleasant Valley Rd, Diamond Springs.

2nd Annual Breast Cancer Awareness Shoot

Our 2nd Annual Breast Cancer Awareness Shoot was a HUGE success. The club raised over \$5,000. 100% of these procedes went directly to the Marshall Foundation! Jim Jewers and Bart Petterle were the main players that organized this event. Special thanks to Jeff Jewers who helped with everything from printing signage, brochures and even large check to be presented to Marshall Foundation. There were still others that helped behind the scenes in every way they could. I would like to thank all of them and a huge shout out for their great work!

Mickey Razy, Karen Beckman, Larry & Pat Carsten, Doug Becker, Jim Peet, Don Firanzi, Marshall Seaborn, Ed Driscoll, David Verry, our friends from Angels Camp Gun Club who volunteered to score. If I missed anyone, I am very sorry, there were so many wonderful people out there! And the fun continued into Saturday Night for some of us who attended Placerville's Art and Wine Festival "Pink In The Night" that same evening! Absolutely wonderful!!!







Environmental Trust Account

The El Dorado Gun Club is establishing a trust account: "Environmental Trust" account in the amount of \$10,000. There is an organization out there that is looking to close down gun clubs in California. We have been notified that we are on a list of potential gun clubs that they are looking at. They are looking at lead fragments and dissolved lead that can potentially be transported off the shooting range property and into creeks during erosive rainfall. In an effort to be pro-active, the officers and BOD have retained a lawyer that has been dealing with this sort of investigation. We are working closely with NRA representatives, lawyers and Environmental Specialists to do whatever we need to do to keep our gun club open and free of potential closure.

Your donation of \$5, \$10, \$15 or \$20 can be a huge help to keep our club open, and help us be pro-active in maintaining that our club be environmentally safe for our

community. Any contribution you can give would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Clean-up Helpers Needed

On Sunday, November 19th (rain day Sunday, November 26) many of our trap shooters are planning on going to the trap range and clean up the wads. We are asking not only trap shooters, but anyone that is willing to help keep our club clean from debris. We are planning on being there from Noon - 4pm. Please help support your club. Let us all work together in keeping our environmental footprint CLEAN!

THANKSGIVING TURKEY SHOOT

Mark your calendar's, our annual Thanksgiving Turkey Shoot will be held on Saturday, November 18, 2017. Come enjoy the fun! And the food is pretty good too!

ANNUAL BANQUET

We are gearing up for our Annual Banquet on That's day, Yarway 48, 2018 at the American Legion Hall. Last year it was such a great venue we decided to do it again at the same location! Tickets will be available for sale online, through several Range Safety Officers, and of course I will have all tickets available for sale at the Mountain Democrat, 2889 Ray Lawyer Drive, Placerville. Please call me first (530) 409-3006 to make sure I am at the office.

Correction: Tuesday, January 16, 2018

......Until next month......take care! Letty B

Web Version Forward Unsubscribe

Powered by **GoDaddy Email Marketing** ®